

November 9, 2010

Mr. Jeremy Brownie Brownie Companies, LLC 175 Boyd Road Fort Pierce, FL 34945

RE: Recommendation

Dear Jeremy:

I am writing to tell you how pleased we are with the recent efforts of your company on our USF Basketball Training Facility. As you are aware, working in tight quarters to the existing Sun Dome has more than its share of challenges. Your team has provided us with intelligent, timely and successful solutions to the shoring and excavation problems we faced with this project.

It was a great relief for us to be able to bundle the solutions under a single contract relationship with your firm. I know that this project presented its challenges, but your team successfully navigated through each issue that we handed you. The work was done professionally and without any apparent damage to the existing structure. R.R. Simmons would not hesitate to recommend you and your firm for future work that we may encounter that requires your special expertise.

Sincerely,

R. Randolph Simmons, III

Simmers

Chairman